
Carmichael Water District 
7837 Fair Oaks Boulevard 

Carmichael, CA 95608 
(916) 483-2452 

Email: matthewm@carmichaelwd.org 
Web site: https://carmichaelwd.org/ 

 

DATE:  November 8, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED MITIGATED NEGATIVE 

DECLARATION 
 
PROJECT:  LA SIERRA AQUIFER STORAGE AND RECOVERY WELL PROJECT 
 

The Carmichael Water District (CWD) has completed preparation of an Initial 
Study/proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the La Sierra Aquifer 
Storage and Recovery Well Project (Project) and intends to adopt the MND as part of 
project review.   
 
The IS/MND are now available for a 30-day public review and comment period.  The 
comment period is from November 8, 2021, to December 8, 2021. 
 
You may obtain a copy of the IS/MND at 7837 Fair Oaks Boulevard, Carmichael, CA, 
between 9:00 AM and 3:30 PM (except holidays).  The IS/MND may also be reviewed 
at: https://carmichaelwd.org/. 
 
The proposed project would be located within the CWD at 3700 Garfield Avenue, 
Carmichael, CA, Assessor’s Parcel Number (APN) 258‐0040‐015. The La Sierra 
aquifer storage and recovery (ASR) well site is located near the intersection of Engle 
Road and Garfield Avenue. 
 

The proposed project would construct a new water supply well with ASR capacity. The 
La Sierra ASR Well would produce up to 1,500 gallon per minute (gpm) and have a 
recharge capacity of up to 750 gpm. The project would include related above ground 
improvements including a fenced perimeter, site paving, installation of a pedestal to 
rest the motor on, installation of a pump, and constructing a small (8 by 12 feet) 
prefabricated building to house the chlorine and equipment, a pad to rest electrical 
equipment and instrumentation controls cabinet and a small shade structure to protect 
it.  
 

All comments regarding the IS/MND should be received NO LATER THAN 5:00 
p.m., on December 8, 2021.  Written comments should be submitted to: 
 

Matthew Medill, Engineering Manager 
Carmichael Water District 
7837 Fair Oaks Boulevard 

Carmichael, CA 95608 
Tel: (916) 483-2452 

matthewm@carmichaelwd.org 
 

https://carmichaelwd.org/
mailto:matthewm@carmichaelwd.org


Comments may also be sent via e-mail to matthewm@carmichaelwd.org. When e-
mailing comments, please include the project title in the subject line, attach comments 
in MS Word or PDF format, and include the commenter’s name and U.S. Postal 
Service mailing address.  
 
The CWD Board of Directors intends to consider adoption of the MND at its regularly 
scheduled board meeting on December 14, 2021, to be held at CWD, 7837 Fair Oaks 
Blvd, Carmichael, CA 95608. This meeting will be open to the public.  
 


